OHIO DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

John R. Kasich, Governor Jerry Wray, Director

1980 W. Broad Street, Columbus, OH 43223
614-466-7170
transportation.ohio.gov

23 August 2018

Steven H Pierson
Township of Athens
313 West Union Street
Athens, Ohio 45701

Dear Mr. Pierson:

The Ohio Department of Transportation (ODOT) is pleased to inform you that the McDonald Street Sidewalk project has
been selected for funding in the Transportation Alternative Program.

In the past, ODOT has provided 80% of the eligible costs in Federal funds through the Transportation Alternatives
Program. This year, ODOT is utilizing Toll Revenue Credit (TRC) and will provide 95% of the eligible costs in Federal

funds, up to a maximum of $551,897 in Federal funds through the Transportation Alternative Program, in State Fiscal
Year 2022.

Please contact Alan Craig, in the ODOT District 10 office at (740) 568-3954, to schedule a project scope meeting and
start the process of programming your project. It is very important to establish solid commitment dates for your project.
Failure to meet the programmed sale date could result in funding being withdrawn.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (614) 644-6394 or by e-mail at jeffrey.shaner@dot.ohio.gov.

Respectfully,

Jeft Shaner
Local Programs Manager
Office of Local Programs

¢: Alan Craig, ODOT District 10
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